
Dear,  
 
Thank you for your recent Freedom of Information Request.  Please accept our apologies for the 
delay in responding to you.  I am now able to provide you with the information supplied by the 
relevant department, as follows: 
 

1       What was your total spend on interim executives for each of the past 
three financial years? 
 Interim executives are identified as being Group Manager and above 
(Service Director and Corporate Director) 
For 2017/18 only £101,459 
2       How many senior interims were employed in your organisation in each 
of the past three financial years? 
      2015/16   0 

2016/17   0 
2017/18   3 

3       How many interims had daily pay rates in each of these pay bands: 
a.      £500- £650    0 
b.     £651- £800    2 
c.      £801or more  1 
  

4       Please can you name the top five suppliers of senior interims (£500+ 
day rate) as rated by contract value, stating the total fees paid to each 
supplier in each of the last three years?  
Penna, Solos and LA International are the only suppliers used in this 
timeframe. No interims at these rates are provided through the managed 
service provider contract 
  
(Where a managed service provider (MSP)/neutral vendor framework is in 
situ, then please provide total spend within the ‘Executive/Senior’ interim 
category, or at £500+ day rate, whichever is easier.) 
  
5       Please can you list the top five most costly interim contracts (for 
individual people or projects, not recruitment suppliers) in each of the past 
three years providing a) the total amount paid b) the job/project title? 

 Please see response at Q3 we have only used 3 interims which fall into the 
requestor categories 
 

I hope this now satisfies your request, and should you have any further enquiries please do not 
hesitate to contact me directly on the details below. 
 



In addition to this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous 
FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/  
  
You can use the search facility using keywords. 
 
If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to 
the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above.   
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